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Golf Course View Cluster Association

New Board Year Begins

June 2017

Cluster Annual Meeting Held

At its annual meeting held Monday June 19th, the board
elected officers for the new board year and appointed
chairpersons for the regular committees that manage
our common services.

The names and contact information for the officers and
directors are listed in the lefthand column of this news-
letter and will be listed in all future newsletters. You
can reach any officer or chairperson by sending an
email to gcvca@golfcourseview.org.

Tree Work To Inconvenience Some

Next Friday (June 30th) JL Trees is scheduled to do
some tree work in the neighborhood. Some of the work
will be in trees that overhang assigned parking spaces,
and some residents’ cars will need to be moved out of
the way—not only to protect the cars, but also to make
room for the trucks and equipment.

In Courtyard A, we will be taking down the maple tree
in front of 2080 and pruning overhanging limbs in the
maple tree in the bed beside the couryard sign. If you
live at 2078, 2080, 2082, 2084, 2086, 2088 or 2090, you
will need to move your cars.

In Courtyard E, we will be pruning deadwood from the
pin oak in the back righthand corner in front of 2115.
Affected residents are those who live at 2113, 2115,
2117, 2119, 2121, and 2123.

In Courtyard F, we will be pruning deadwood from the
pin oak in the back lefthand corner in front of 2157.
Affected residents are those who live at 2155, 2157,
2159, 2161, and 2163.

If you are one of those affected, please make
sure your car is moved out of your space no
later than 8:00 A.M. on Friday, June 30th.

Quick Notes:

Next Board Meeting
July 10, 2017
7:30 pm.at 2080

e Board member Gordon Simonett has taken over the
administration of our contract with VHI Disposal inc. If
you have any concerns about trash/recycling collec-
tions, you should contact Gordon. His contact infor-
mation is in the lefthand column of this newsletter.

e Reston Association has assigned a new Covenants
Counselor to our neighborhood. Her name is Karina
Alvarez. Her email address is kalvarez@reston.org
and her phone number is 703-435-6521.

e Third quarter assessment installments are due Satur-
day, July 15th. Make your check or money order pay-
able to GCVCA and mail it to GCVCA, PO Box 434,
Oakton, VA 22124-0434.

The Annual Meeting of the Cluster Association was held
the evening of Monday June 12, 2017. Thirty-six residents
attended and a quorum was present. There were no can-
didates for positions on the board and the current directors
will continue to serve.

President Sandy Dresser presented a brief review of the
2016-2017 board year and noted that a formal Reserve
Study was in progress.

Resident Jim Myers raised the issue of increased popula-
tion density being considered for Reston by the Fairfax
County Zoning Administration. He asked residents to pay
particular attention to proposals being circulated that would
add increased residential density around the Village Cen-
ters (South Lakes, Hunter Mill, Tall Oaks and Lake Anne in
particular) which are definitely not located in the metro/
commercial core of Reston.

Resident John Pinkman spoke on the current status of the
proposed sale of the golf course. He noted that North-
western Mutual was still marketing the property as a po-
tential redevelopment site, but that the permanent open
space designation is firmly in place. He then reminded us
that Rescue Reston is still paying off the attorney’s fees in-
curred in the appeal process and asked for volunteers to
assist in putting on the Rescue Reston Golf Tournament to
be held again this fall. Information on how to participate in
this event is available online at rescuereston.org.

What Will We Do Without Them?

Last month we learned that Bob and Patty Williamson will
be leaving our community later this summer. For each of
the past 19 years, one or both of the Williamsons have
served on our board of directors and have ably managed
our common landscape, street, parking lots, sidewalks and
curbs as the chairpersons of the Landscape/Tree and
Capital Improvements Committees. Due in no small way to
their tireless efforts, our our neighborhood looks better
than ever, our property values have more than doubled
and our quality of life has been enhanced.

Bob and Patty, thank you for everything! We will miss
you and wish you all the best in your new home.

It's That Time of Year Again

It's mosquito season again. As we all know mosquitoes are
not only annoying but can carry a number of dangerous
diseases. It's up to all of us to conscientiously seek out
and remove any and all places where even the smallest
amount of standing water can accumulate creating a
breeding place for mosquitoes. Bird baths, flower pot
trays, children’s toys, soda cans, even covers for outdoor
grills need to be checked and emptied often.



